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December 4, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 
Dear Councilmember Patterson:

I am pleased to transmit an ordinance that will increase the short-term, after-hours, monthly employee and county vehicle rates for parking at the Goat Hill garage, the Chinook Building, the King County Correctional Facility (KCCF) and open surface lots subject to parking charges.  The enclosed ordinance provides a tool to increase county revenues, maximize garage capacity and bring county parking rates closer to market rates charged by other public and privately owned parking facilities.  An August 2008 market rate survey conducted by Standard Parking is enclosed.  This ordinance supports revenue estimates included in the 2009 Budget.  Due to an oversight, this ordinance was not transmitted with the 2009 Budget, but is required to collect the revenues. I apologize for this oversight.
In November 2007, the County Council adopted administrative regulations and increased short-term, after-hours, monthly employee and county vehicle rates for parking at the Goat Hill garage, the Chinook Building, the KCCF and open surface lots subject to parking charges.  In addition, the County Council adopted a distribution of all revenues derived from parking fees.  The distribution evident in the enclosed fiscal note is outlined as follows:
· Applicable Local and State Taxes;
· Long Term Lease Fund (Goat Hill Debt);
· Major Maintenance Reserve Fund (MMRF);
· Allocation to the FMD’s internal service fund for the operation and maintenance of the garage; and
· Children and Family Services Programs (2004 funding level plus inflation).

· General Fund.
The revenue projections reflect projected garage activity as well as proposed rate increases based on Standard Parking's market survey.  The out-years assume 16% growth in 2010 and 11% growth in 2011 in order to achieve market rates by 2011.  Revenue growth rates of 4% are assumed in 2010 and 2011 except for the Children and Family Services Programs contribution which is based on the Seattle area CPI, the garage debt which is based on the debt repayment schedule, and the MMRF contribution which is based on the MMRF financial plan.
The county’s Transportation Management Plan goals require the reduction of green house gases, and to that end, the County Executive has proposed heavily discounted monthly parking rates to give employees an incentive to create and use car pools or to buy and commute using electric cars.  The ordinance contains monthly parking rates of $145 for both City of Seattle certified carpools and for electric cars.  Furthermore, parkers with electric cars will be assigned parking stalls with access to electric plug-ins as possible.  This will be closely monitored throughout 2009 in the interest of expanding electric plug-ins if so warranted by demand.  The special carpool rate applies to unreserved areas only.
I urge the council to adopt the enclosed ordinance to increase county parking rates to approximate current market rates.  If you need additional information, please contact Kathy Brown, Director of the Facilities Management Division of the Department of Executive Services, at 206-296-0631.
Thank you for your review and consideration of this ordinance.

Sincerely,
Ron Sims

King County Executive
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